Minutes:  RFA Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting March 13, 2017
• Fire extinguisher inspection: Businesses need to have fire extinguishers that are up to date.  This can be done for a fee by a commercial company or businesses, in cooperation with Captain Jeromy Hicks, can do their own extinguisher inspections.  The RFA provides tags and Jeromy can inspect to ensure that the tags are up to date.  C:  You can also buy new extinguishers at Costco if the extinguishers are not up to date.  C:  Suggestion that Jeromy actually test rather than just checking the tags.

• Tahuya Fire Station:  The septic design process is complete and has gone out to the county.  We’re trying to maximize parking by possibly combining septic systems for the old and new fire stations.  Then, we’ll go out for cost estimating of construction costs to see where we are.  We might have other options for parking should we not have enough.  Q:  Can we do a boundary line adjustment?  It depends on the advantages and disadvantages.  C:  We could also consider having a crosshatch lawn that accommodates parking.

• Transports with Mental Health Patients:  Transports that are non-emergency and involve mental health patients are ones we have cooperated on with the Sheriff’s Department in the past and will continue to do so.  The ½ of 1% sales tax has helped with this but it’s not enough.  We’ll be meeting with Law Enforcement to see what more we can do, for example look at a crisis response team.   We need to look at who is responsible for transports and what are the options.  C: Peninsula Community Health Services will be opening soon and they may be able to assist.  C:  When patients become combative, we call in Law Enforcement rather than have firefighters handle it.

• Wildland Firefighter Program:  We recruit for the program at North Mason High School.  Students train on weekends and after school.  In fire season, those students selected (we have our four for this year) and trained, are on call and must drop what they are doing and go to Eastern WA with senior firefighters.  At the end of the fire season, they receive a $2,000 scholarship.  We are reimbursed for the use of our vehicles by the state.  

• Chaplain Program:  The Chaplain Program is designed to help in the aftermath of a terrible incident, whether there is a fatality or not.  We have found such a person, in our case Gary Shirbish, to be very helpful to family members of victims as well as to crew members. This can involve a member of the clergy, but does not have to and the perspective is not necessarily religiously based.  The role can be filled by someone with 40 hours of training put on by the Criminal Justice training Center.

• Department Appreciation Dinner:  We have much to be proud of in our outstanding administrative staff, crew members and volunteers.  The following awards were given out this year:
· Chief Beau Bakken received recognition for his completion of Executive Fire Officer Training

· Volunteer of the Year:  Lieutenant/EMT Mike Sammons

· Firefighter of the Year:  Firefighter/Paramedic Jess Fulkerson

· Mike Greene Award: Volunteer Captain Keith Langhorn

· Chief’s Award: Firefighter/EMT Josh Hasbrook

· 5 Year Service Awards: Danielle Willey, Carl Ekdahl, Stephanie Criess

· 10 Year Service Awards: Bill Wright, Deidra Devitt, Gerry Morrow, Michael Siptroth, Rosemary Olsen

· 15 Year Service Awards: Ryan Cleveland

· Certificate of Appreciation: Josh Warter & Anthony Rhead

• Per request, Chief Bakken will include the CAC minutes on his general email list.

Next Meeting is Monday, May 8, 2017 at 5:00 at the Collins Lake Station

